You asked for:
I remember many years ago LCC widening the top of sturdee road ( saffron road end ) I assume to ease congestion to enable traffic to filter left and right out of sturdee road at the same time rather than waiting in single file. Could you please tell me if this was the reason for the widening of the road and send me the details of this , eg, when and why.

We have no records of the road and bell-mouth at the end of Sturdee Rd being widened where it meets Saffron Lane. It may be that if any widening took place, it occurred several decades ago, but we have no evidence or records to say as such or why.
Therefore, the Council does not hold this information.  This letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
Also to note, there is only one lane existing Sturdee Rd onto Saffron Lane, the end of Sturdee Road is the same width as the rest of the road.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

